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QuickPoint! –  

ODOT Is Gassed Up and Ready to Go on Tolling: But 

They Don’t Know Where They’re Going 
 

 

By Eric Fruits, Ph.D. 

 

“We got a full tank of gas, half a pack of cigarettes, it’s dark ... and we’re wearing 

sunglasses.” That line is from the Blues Brothers movie, but it’s an apt description of 

the Oregon Department of Transportation’s process to impose tolls on I-5 and I-205 all 

the way from Wilsonville to the Columbia River.  

 

ODOT is gassed up and ready to go with tolling, but they have no idea where they’re 

going or what they’ll do once they get there.  

 

They don’t know if they want to reduce congestion or maximize revenues. That’s a big 

question that can have big effects on how much drivers will pay. In particular, it is 

well known and widely accepted that tolls designed to raise revenues tend to be 

higher—sometimes much higher—than the tolls needed to reduce congestion. 

 

They don’t know what they’ll do with the money. But, we do know what they won’t 

do with the money. They won’t be expanding roadway capacity—they’ve made that 

very clear.  

 

This week, the transportation agency is taking comments on its tolling plan. Cascade 

Policy Institute will be telling ODOT to halt its tolling plans, step back, and figure out 

the problem tolls are supposed to solve and whether tolling will actually solve them.  

 

Congestion pricing can be an effective way to reduce traffic jams, while raising money 

to build new roads. But, a plan that doesn’t reduce congestion and doesn’t build new 

roads should be a no-go. 

 

 

Eric Fruits, Ph.D. is Vice President of Research at Cascade Policy Institute, Oregon’s 

free market public policy research organization. 
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